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background checks for any gun sale. Mayor Seiler commented that 

this vendor has consistently managed this show in the correct manner, 

noting their increased security measures and cooperation at all levels 

of government. He stated the gun show is in no way connected to the 

recent incident at the Airport. 

Vice Mayor Trantalis asked City Manager Feldman about the process 

involved in approving the lease of the War Memorial for the gun show. 

City Manager Feldman confirmed the lease was not automatically 

renewed annually, noting his office renews it each year. 

Vice Mayor Trantalis requested the Commission to direct City 

Manager Feldman not continue to renew the lease arrangement with a 

gun show at War Memorial. Further discussions continued on this 

topic, focusing on what is necessary to address the issue of gun 

violence in the nation. 

Discussion of Membership on Infrastructure Task Force 

City Manager Feldman reviewed the direction given by the 

Commission for City Staff to assemble a Blue Ribbon Committee 

Infrastructure Task Force (Task Force) to address the infrastructure 

issues, requesting direction from the Commission as to its 

composition. The Commission discussed the composition and 

purpose of the Task Force, noting its purpose was to make 

recommendations to the Commission on the needs, priorities, funding, 

and identifying and promoting the funding mechanism needed for 

infrastructure upgrades. 

Vice Mayor Trantalis discussed how the Infrastructure Task Force 

would differ from the Blue Ribbon Committee established for the Fire 

Bond. Commissioner Rogers discussed the importance of getting 

community participation, noting the compilation of all necessary 

information for this complex project will be a lengthy process. A 

possible referendum for how to pay for the project costs could not 

happen until November of 2018. 

Vice Mayor Trantalis voiced his concern over having a delayed 

process. Commissioner Roberts stated he understood Vice Mayor 

Trantalis's concerns, stating he would speak to that issue and wished 

to hear from the public. 

City Manager Feldman made his recommendations for Task Force, 

consisting of the following members: 
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